Scammonden Road, Barkisland, Halifax, W. Yorkshire, HX4 OBD

Email: admin@barkisland.calderdale.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs B. Schofield (B.Ed (Hons)NPQH, NPQEL)

www.barkislandcofeschool.org.uk

Monday 22<sup>nd</sup> September

Dear Parents/Carers,

Only a few days to go until Kingswood! I hope you are all on your way to being organised and are excited.

I am writing to you with some final arrangements and also to let you know if you have any questions in the run up to the residential, please don't hesitate to ask.

- On the morning of Thursday 25<sup>th</sup> September, the children can leave their luggage in the outdoor classroom and come into school as normal.
- Any medication you require your child to take, needs to be clearly labelled and accompanied by a medical form which can be obtained from the school office or downloaded from the school website. Your child can hand this over to a member of staff as soon as they come into school. Children with inhalers can keep them on their person-please can inhalers be labelled. We will be taking the inhalers kept in school also. All children who suffer from asthma must have an inhaler for school staff to use.
- Any travel sickness pills need to be given to a member of staff and a medical form completed allowing staff to administer the medication on Thursday and Friday.
- The coach is due to collect us at approximately 1pm-you are more than welcome to come and wave us off.
- Kingswood does not allow children to eat inside the accommodation. Children must not bring any food to have as a "midnight snack". There will be plenty of food to fill them up.
- Can your child please come to school dressed ready for their first activity at Kingswood. No electronics or mobile phones are allowed. Any child bringing one will have them confiscated for the duration of the 2 days.
- Remember to keep checking our twitter feed for frequent updates. The staff will tweet when it is safe and convenient to do so.
- We should be back by the end of the school day on Friday 26<sup>th</sup> September. If there are any delays, the school will contact you via text.
- We are confident that the children will have an amazing time, but we will contact parents/carers should we need to.

I think that is all from us, but if there is anything you would like to discuss beforehand, please do come and speak to one of us.

Many thanks,

Sarah Wilde

Working with the Diocese of Leeds and the Metropolitan Borough of Calderdale May he give you the desire of your heart and make all your plans succeed Psalm 20:4









